
 

 

 

BROAD  VIEWPOINT 

    NEWSLETTER 
 

   Issue 5: January 2020 

Every Child Deserves a Superhero 
 
Dear Broadview Families, 
 
Happy New Year! Our students recently completed I-ready Diagnostic#2 in 
reading and math. The diagnostic results will be utilized as an interim 
assessment to pinpoint our students’ academic strengths and weaknesses. 
The results are used to provide additional academic support as needed. During 
the 2nd and 3rd week of January, students in grades 3-5 will be taking the 
Broward Standards Assessment (BSA). This computer-based assessment will 
mimic the upcoming Florida Standards Assessment (FSA) to see how well 
students are mastering the state’s academic standards for their grade level. 
Our staff will use the data from these two important assessments to remediate 
students based on their academic deficiencies. We will also use the results to 
invite selected students to Saturday school, which will begin shortly. 
 
It is very important that students are reading when not in school. Parents play 
a very important part of this effort. Research supports the premise that students 
that are reading (or being read to) at home are more successful in school. Also, 
please continue to use I-ready at home. It is recommended that students 
complete a reading and math lesson every night. In the area of math, it is 
recommended that students are learning their times tables using I-ready 
Learning Games, multiplication flashcards ($1 at Dollar Tree), and online 
flashcards (Xtramath.com). This will increase their math fluency, thus making 
them more successful on solving challenging math word problems and real-
world application problems. 
 
Tardiness continue to be a huge issue for our students. Late or absent students 
are missing critical morning/class work and interrupts classroom flow. Please 
try to get students to school on time. School is a child’s first job and can develop 
a habit of timeliness that lasts a lifetime. 
 
Thank you for your ongoing support. Please call or come in to see us if you 
need assistance. 
 
Proud to be your Principal, 
 
Dr. Josh Kisten  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Save the date 

 

 

JAN 7-3
RD

 QUARTER BEGAN 

JAN 16-1
ST

 GRADE FIELD TRIP 

JAN 20-MLK DAY OBSERVED 

SCHOOLS CLOSED 

JAN 23 SAC MEETING & READING 

NIGHT 

JAN 24-5
TH

 GRADE FIELD TRIP 

JAN 28-JUMP ROPE FOR HEART 

ASSEMBLIES 

JAN 29-2
ND

 QUARTER REPORT 

CARDS GO HOME 

FEB 13-ZONE SHOWCASE AT 

BROADVIEW 

FEB 14-JUMP ROPE FOR HEARTS 

FEB 14-EARLY RELEASE DAY 

 

 

 

 

http://d4068561.deviantart.com/art/Dolphin-splash-background-205377718
http://d4068561.deviantart.com/art/Dolphin-splash-background-205377718
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-nc-nd/3.0/
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“celebrating the new year is a super power!” 

 
  

 “ making our dreams come true for the new year is a super power” 

 



 

 
 

 

 

  

Broadview’s holiday showcase was spectacular! 

 

“THere Is A superHero IN ALL oF us. we JusT NeeD THe CourAGe 

To puT oN THe CApe.” superMAN 

 



 

  

BroADvIew’s oLyMpIC pArADe wAs epIC! 

 



 
                                                                           

  

 
“THe New yeAr Is LIke A BLANk Book…wrITe A BeAuTIFuL sTory For 

your life”  

 

“reADING MATTers For THe New yeAr” 

 



  



 
 
 

Pre-School Corner 

 
Ms. Hayward and Ms. Lewis' classes are working on the Home and 
Family Unit for the month of January. The Home and 
Family Unit provides the preschool child with a means to develop an 
awareness of his/her physical and social environment. Students will 
categorize household items and identify common household items 
and their function. Students will be working on a different letter each 
week according to the letter people curriculum. Our students will also be continuing with concepts of print, 
making and recognizing patterns identifying letters, letter sounds, and sounding out consonant-vowel-
consonant words.  
 
Head Start classes will start an investigation unit featuring Pets. Whether your child has a pet of their own, or 
just one that they fantasize about, they’re sure to love studying about them! In addition to various 
developmental objectives in language, literacy, and math, this unit promotes preschool science knowledge in 
the category of Life Science (life cycles, attributes of living things, needs of living things, etc.) 
Ms. Thomas’ and Ms. Burciaga’s Pre-K specialized classes will be focusing on the letters and sounds O, C, E, 
and Y. The instructional Unit will cover Health and Nutrition. We will be learning about why is important to stay 
healthy, what foods are good for us, why should we exercise, and why should we stay clean.  We will also, 
continue working on math skills and counting 1-10.  We thank you for your support and look forward to growth 
in the New Year. 

 
 

 

 
 

  

 “everyDAy we sTrIve To Be super” 

 

“THe BesT ADvICe I ever GoT wAs kNowLeDGe Is power AND To keep reADING” 

David bailey 



 

 

 
 

Kindergarten Corner 
 Dear Parents, 

Welcome back to school, we hope you had a restful and enjoyable break.  At this point in the school year, your 
child should have mastered the following the skills:   

• Capital and lowercase letter recognition (all 52 letters) 

• Letter sound recognition (all 26 letters) 

• Number Recognition (0-20) 

• Number Word Recognition (0-10) 

• Identifying beginning and ending sounds in words 

• Handwriting (neatly on the line) 
If they are having trouble with these skills, please contact your 
child’s teacher immediately: 
Skills we are currently working on: 

• Identifying, counting, comparing and writing numbers 0-20 

• Subtraction and Number 10-20 

• Positional Words 

• Sight word recognition  

• Identifying middle sounds in words 

• Blending C-V-C Words (3 letter words i.e. pig, cat, 
dog) 

• Reading Comprehension (independent reading 
and listening comprehension) 

 

Reading/ Language Arts:  

This month your child will be given a Benchmark Assessment test (BAS) test.  This test requires your child to 
read a book independently then be able to answer questions about the story.  For your child to move to the 
next reading level, he/she needs to show satisfactory reading comprehension of the book.  The end of the year 
goal is for your child to be at a BAS level D. Keep working on those reading skills! 
 

Math: 
In Math we will be learning how to subtract, and count objects 10-19 on a ten frame. We will also be reviewing 
addition facts, so your child is fluent with adding numbers with sums equal to 5 without the use of objects (i.e. 
cubes, drawing circles, or counting on fingers). 
 
We will be having an in-house visit from Wild Animal World. Check for permission forms.  
As always, do not hesitate to contact your child’s teacher with questions or concerns. 
 
Sincerely,  
The Kindergarten Team.  
 

 

 

  

  

Learning is sometimes hard, but hard is not impossible 

 

 
 

Being kind to others is my super power 



 

IT’s fantastic in first grade  

 
New Year, New Learning!!   

By the end of the year, you can expect your first-grade 

child to: 

• Work independently at her desk 

• Listen to longer sets of directions 

• Read directions off the board, although some children 

may still have difficulty with this 

• Complete homework and bring it back the next day 

• Sit in a chair for a longer period 

• Be able to see things from another person’s point of view so 

you can reason with your child and teach her empathy 

• Relate to and repeat experiences in greater detail and in a 

logical way after listening 

• Problem-solve disagreements 

• Crave affection from parents and teachers 

• Have some minor difficulties with friendships and working out 

problems with peers 

• Distinguish left from right 

• Be able to plan ahead 

• Write and spell untaught words phonetically 

• Read and write high-frequency words such as where and every 

• Write complete sentences with correct capitalization and 

punctuation 

• Understand and use correctly conjunctions and prepositions, 

such as but and beyond 

• Read aloud first-grade books with accuracy and understanding 

• Tell time to the hour and half-hour using analog and digital 

clocks 

• Quickly answer addition problems with sums up to 20 

• Quickly answer subtraction problems with numbers 0 to 20 

• Complete two-digit addition and subtraction problems without regrouping 

 
 

 

 

  

 
 
       
 

 
 

 h.e.r.o: helping everyone respect others 

 

Sometimes, real superheroes live in the hearts of small children 

fighting big battles 

 



 

 

 

 

Second Grade Splash  

Reading  
 

• Determine the meaning of words and phrases in a 
text. 

• Know and use various text features (e.g., captions, 
bold print, subheadings, glossaries, indexes, 
electronic menus, icons) to locate key facts or 
information in a text efficiently. 

• Identify the main purpose of a text, including what the author wants to answer, explain, or describe. 
 

Language Arts 
 

• Compound Words, words with le, hard and soft  

• Identifying Verbs –present, past, and future  

• Writing Informative text  
 

 Math 
 

• Use addition and subtraction within 100 to solve one-two-step 
word problems involving situations of adding to, taking from, 
putting together, taking apart, and comparing, with unknowns in 
all positions, e.g., by using drawings and equations with a 
symbol for the unknown number to represent the problem. 

• Fluently add and subtract within 20 using mental strategies. By the end of Grade 2, know from memory 
all sums of two one-digit numbers. 

• Use addition to find the total number of objects arranged in rectangular arrays with up to 5 rows and up 
to 5 columns; write an equation to express the total as a sum of equal addends. 

• Add up to four two-digit numbers using strategies based on place value and properties of operations. 

• Explain why addition and subtraction strategies work, using place value and the properties of 
operations. 

 
Science 

 

• Compare and describe changing patterns in nature that repeat 
themselves, such as weather conditions including temperature and 
precipitation, day to day and season to season. 

• Investigate by observing and measuring that the Sun’s energy directly 
and indirectly warms the water, land and air. 

• Investigate, observe and describe how water left in an open container 
disappears, (evaporates), but water is a closed container does not 
disappear (evaporate).  

• Investigate that air is all around us and that moving air is wind. 

• State the importance of preparing for severe weather, lightning, and other 
weather-related events.  

 
 
 
 
  “I HAve oNe power…I Never up!” BATMAN 

 Being nice IS our SUPERPOWER! 



 
 

 

third Grade Flips for Success  

Reading  
 We are officially in "crunch time" as the end of the year approaches. 
The students will take the BSA (Broward Standards Assessment) in 
the January after winter break. We will use the data to determine 
areas of strengths and weaknesses for our students. Teachers will 
form skill groups to target areas of 

weakness to ensure that your child is prepared for the Florida Standards 
Assessments (FSA) in April.  In January, students will be learning about literal 
and non-literal language in addition to comparing and contrasting two or more 
literature stories.  
 
  
Math  
We will be finishing our division unit this month.  Students need to be able to 
model division equations and solve them. They also need to be able to solve 
multistep story problems using addition, subtraction, multiplication, and division. When our division unit is over, 
we will begin our fraction unit. The students need to be able to identify fractions, recognize that a fraction is an 
equal part of a whole, represent a fraction on a number line, and explain equivalent fractions. We will continue 
doing timed multiplication tests in January. Most of the students are doing a great job practicing and learning 
their multiplication facts. All students must do 50 minutes of I-Ready and pass two or more lessons on a 
weekly basis. 
 
PARENTS WE REALLY NEED YOUR HELP WITH MULTIPLICATION AND DIVISION FLUENCY FOR 
FACTS 1-10. STUDENTS MUST MASTER FACT FAMILIES FOR MULITIPICATION AND DIVISION. 
STUDENTS CAN WRITE 10 FACT FAMILIES EVERYNIGHT FOR HOMEWORK.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

  

 

  

“pAreNTs AND TeACHers wHo work ToGeTHer Are uNsToppABLe!” 

The teacher next door 

 “MAke yourseLF epIC.” woNDer woman 



 

4
th

 GrADe CoNTINues IN THe “wrITe” DIreCTIoN     

 
Wow, 2019 sure flew by! The fourth-grade teachers are excited to 
welcome back fourth graders and wish you all a Happy and 
Prosperous 2020.   

 

Throughout the month of January students will be focusing on the following skills: 

Integrated Literacy: Fourth Graders will move into the third quarter using the 
knowledge they have already learned. Fourth graders will be focusing on 
describing the overall text structure of events, ideas, concepts or information in a 
non-fiction text or part of a non-fiction text. They will learn the following: 

• Identify and describe the features of cause-effect text structure  

• Identify and describe the features of compare & contrast text structure  

• Identify and describe the features of a chronological text structure, 

• Identify and describe the features of problem and solution text structure   

They will also learn how to compare and contrast firsthand and secondhand 
accounts of the same event. In Science, students will compare and contrast the 
major stages in the life cycles of Florida plants and animals, such as those that 
undergo incomplete and complete metamorphosis, and flowering and nonflowering seed-bearing plants. 

Writing:  Fourth Graders will continue writing 4-paragraph essays, that includes an introduction, two-body 
paragraphs, and a conclusion. The focus will be on writing informative essays using textual evidence to 
support the main ideas.   

Math:  In Math, students will apply knowledge of previous taught standards which focused on 
fraction equivalence and comparison to add and subtract fractions with like denominators.  
Furthermore, students will learn to multiply fractions by whole numbers.  

 
 

Update:  The second payment window for the end of year fieldtrip is now open and ends on 
February 14th, 2020.   Students who have paid the first deposit, 2nd payment due is $70.00.  
Students that are still interested in attending but DID NOT make a deposit during the first 
payment window, the deposit will be $130.00.   
       End of Year Fieldtrip date: Thursday May 21st, 2019   

 
 
Parents: As a reminder, please have your child access I-Ready for Reading and Math for at least 20 minutes 
each night to practice skills. If you have any questions or concerns, please contact your child’s teacher. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 “Be your owN Hero” 

 “Never sTop LeArNING, BeCAuse LIFe Never sTops TeACHING.” 



 
 
 

 

Fifth Grade Focus  
 

New Year, New Learning! This month all fifth-grade classes 
will be focusing on the following standards: 
RL 2.4- Determining the meaning of words and phrases as 
they are used in a text, including figurative language such as metaphors and similes 
RL 2.5- Explaining how a series of chapters, scenes, or stanzas fits together to provide the overall structure of 
a story, drama, or poem.  
RL 2.6- Describing how a narrator’s or speaker’s point of view influences how events are described.  
 
Please make sure that your child is completing their weekly 
homework packet that is given out on Mondays and due on Fridays 
and twenty minutes of nightly reading or I-Ready reading to help 
increase reading comprehension and improve vocabulary skills. 
Students will take reading assessments for Standard Mastery on 
January 27, 2020 and re-assessments will be given on January 30, 
2020 for students who score below 60%. 
 
We are still focused on Opinion Writing and diligently working to 
improve student’s writing skills. The reading homework that goes 
home every week has an essay portion and it is important that 
students are practicing their writing skills to prepare for the end of 
year FSA writing test. 

 
In Math, we will be learning multiplication/division of fractions during 
the first part of the month. Then we will be learning to converting units 
of measurements. Please make sure that your child is completing 
math practice homework nightly and twenty minutes of I-Ready Math. 
 
In Science, we are currently learning about weathering and erosion.  
Then we will be learning about the Water Cycle and factors 
influencing the Weather. 
 
 
 
 
 

                                                              
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 you have the power to be great! 

 “eDuCATIoN puTs us oN THe roAD To suCCess” 



 
 

 

READING CORNER  
 

Happy New Year! Now that winter break is officially over, 
and we are back to the bus stop and car loop, here are a 
few suggestions on how to help close the two-week 
instructional gap.  To prepare for a smooth re-entry and a 
successful semester, don't let school skills like reading and 
writing slide completely.  Try these family-friendly activities 
to keep skills sharp: 

 
Read for 
pleasure 
Whether your child is in the mood for holiday stories, winter 
break provides the perfect opportunity to stash schoolbooks 
and read for fun.  Encourage relatives to give books as 
holiday gifts or gather somewhere comfortable to take turns 
reading books. 
 
Make the most of car rides 

Turn the drive to or from a holiday get-together into an opportunity to practice reading strategies and letters 
and sounds.  Don’t forget to allow your child to summarize what they’ve read to you.  Ask questions.   
 
By generating questions, students become aware of whether they can answer the questions and if they 
understand what they are reading.  Students learn to ask themselves questions that require them to combine 
information from different segments of text.  For example, students can be taught to ask main idea questions 
that relate to important information in a text.  
 
Family game night 
Chances are many of your family's favorite board and card games reinforce skills such as reading and writing.  
Gather the group to play games you usually don’t have time for on school nights. 
 
Ms. Alabre-Reading Coach  
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 “reADING Is our super power” 

 “THe worLD BeLoNGs To THose wHo reAD” rICk HoLLAND 



  “A Book Is A DevICe To LIGHT THe IMAGINATIoN.” 



  



 

 

 
 



 
 

 



  



 

 

 

Math Corner 
 

 
 
Happy New Year boys, girls, and Broadview families!  During this time of year people all over the country are 
thinking about self-improvement.  As students, it is important to have a plan for improving your learning. A 
simple way to improve your learning is to ASK QUESTIONS when you do not understand in class.  Here are 5 
reasons to ask questions in math class: 

1. Asking questions, tells the teacher you do not understand and need help LEARNING! 

2. Asking questions, helps the entire class LEARN more! 

3. Asking questions, shows you are paying attention and STRIVNG to LEARN! 

4. Asking questions, means your brain is THINKING! 

5. Asking questions, means you care about YOUR EDUCATION!!!! 

Boys and girls, please make it your MATHOLUTION goal to ask more questions.  
 
 

Now for a little New Year math trivia.  Enjoy! 

Q1: What do mathematicians eat on Halloween? 

Q2: Why did the girl wear glasses during math class? 

Q3: Why did the math book look so sad? 

Q4: What geometric figure is like a lost parrot? 

 

A1: Pumpkin Pi. (Round to 3.14 NEVER ends in the world of math) A2: Because it improves di-vison.  
A3: Because it had so many problems.         A4: A polygon 
 

Ms. Clark-Math Coach 
 

 “MATH Is our super power.” 

 

“THe oNLy wAy To LeArN MATHeMATICs Is To Do MATHeMATICs” 

Paul malmos 

 



 

 

Dear parents and students: 

Welcome back from Winter Break! We continue to focus on 
important daily activities.  This month, Respect is our Character 
Trait.  Being respectful means to show consideration, 
understanding, and regard for people, places, and things.  
Respect is a critical element is all healthy relationships and by 
showing someone respect, that will allow them to give it back to 
you.  It can be as simple as saying “please” and “thank you.”  
Stress the importance of respect and the impact of the following 
quote: “Do unto others as you would have them do unto you.”    

Ms. McGowan-Guidance Counselor 

 

 

 

For 3rd, 4th, and 5th grader students testing for the Broward Standards Assessment (BSA) will start this month.  
Below is the testing schedule.   

 
3rd Grade 

ELA: 1/13/20 Session 1  
ELA: 1/14/20 Session 2 

 
Math: 1/15/20 Session 1 
Math: 1/16/20 Session 2 

 
4th Grade 

ELA: 1/21/20 Session 1 
ELA: 1/22/20 Session 2 

 
Math: 1/23/20 Session 1 
Math: 1/24/20 Session 2 

 
5th Grade 

ELA: 1/14/20 Session 1 
ELA: 1/15/20 Session 2 

 
Math: 1/16/20 Session 1 
Math: 1/17/20 Session 2 

 
Science: 1/21/20 Session 1 
Science: 1/22/20 Session 2 

 

 “CouNseLING Is My super power” 

 “you HAve THe power To Be GreAT” 

 



 
 

 
 

 
• Bring at least two pens/pencils with good erasers. 

• Keep a positive attitude throughout the whole test and try to stay relaxed; If you start to feel nervous 
take a few deep breaths to relax. 

• Keep your eyes on your own paper. 

• Do the easiest problems first; Don't stay on a problem that you are stuck on, especially when time is a 
factor. 

• Pace yourself and don't rush;  

• Be sure to read the entire passage and pay attention to the details. 

• Always read the whole question carefully. 

• If you don't know an answer, skip it and come back to it later. 

• Don't worry if others finish before you; Focus on the test in front of you. 

• If you have time left when you are finished, look over your test; Make sure that you have answered all 
the question and only change an answer if you misread or misinterpreted the question because the first 
answer that you put is usually the correct one.  
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
To the Parents of 5th grade students: 
The Broward County Public School district is a nationally recognized leader in the quality and diversity of 
education we offer students. Magnet Programs offer educational choices in Broward County Public Schools. 
While similar courses and programs may be available in comprehensive schools, Magnet Programs attract 
students by offering unique opportunities for in-depth experiences and study in specific areas of interest. Each 
Magnet Program emphasizes a specialized theme. Our goal is to create educational interests, celebrate 
cultural and ethnic diversity, and foster student achievement. 
 
Magnet Programs 

• Expand educational choices for students 
• Promote diversity within our schools 
• Set high expectations for all students to improve student achievement  
• Prepare students for further education and the world of work 
• Develop positive school climates with academic emphasis 
• Provide real-life and hands-on experiences 
• Offer mentorship and internship opportunities 

 
  

 
“eDuCATIoN Is THe MosT powerFuL weApoN wHICH you CAN use To CHANGe 

THe worLD.” MANDeLA 

 “usING our TesT TAkING sTrATeGIes Is A superpower” 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
Open houses for Magnet Programs begin in November and ends in January.  If you are interested in a Magnet 
Program for your child, please read the information below for all middle schools.  Magnet programs are a great 
way for your child to find out what really interests them.  Please take time to attend the open houses.  These 
events are a wonderful way for parents and students to meet teachers and tour the school. 
 

The magnet application window opens on December 2, 2019 and closes on February 
5, 2020.  Apply online by visiting www.browardschools.com/schoolchoice  
 

 
 

  

 
“eDuCATIoN Is A GIFT No oNe CAN TAke AwAy.”  

American proverb 

 “superHeroes Never sTop LeArNING!” 

http://www.browardschools.com/schoolchoice
http://www.browardschools.com/schoolchoice


 

 

  

“eDuCATIoN Is THe pAssporT To THe FuTure.” 

“Be THANkFuL For your eDuCATIoN” 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Broadview students, family, and friends we are so happy to 
introduce you to Mrs. Brown the new Exception Student 
Education (ESE) Specialist for our school.  Mrs. Brown has a 
heart to serve the students and parents in our community.  She 
has been apart of the Broadview family for five years and has six 
years’ experience working with exceptional students. Her 
eagerness to learn and grow motivated her to work toward 
earning a master’s degree.  The love, dedication, and 
commitment she has for making a difference in the lives of 
students is outstanding. Please welcome her into her new position 
with open arms.   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

 “every CHILD Is GIFTeD THey JusT uNwrAp THeIr pACkAGes AT DIFFereNT TIMes.” 

 

 “BeING exCepTIoNAL Is My super power” 

 



 

 



 

 
 

 

 

 

  



 

  



 



 
 

 

Statement to Parents: 

"Parents and students, the Code of Student Conduct 

Handbook Goes Green! Parents are invited to review the 

Code of Student Conduct Handbook and complete the 

required forms by accessing the Back to School Forms link 

found on the Broward Schools' webpage at: 

https://www.browardschools.com/Page/38091. 

 

https://www.browardschools.com/Page/38091
https://www.browardschools.com/Page/38091


Evaluations 
Parents interested in providing input into the performance evaluations of Broadview 

Elementary School instructional and/or administrative employees many contact our 

office at (754) 322-5500 by April 10, 2020.  
 

 

 

  



 

 

 

 
 

 


